
BCRCF Executive Committee Meeting – Feb. 22, 2022 

Members present:   John Vinson, Colin Mowery, Mike Bealmear, Jim Sachleben, Ken Erickson, Greg 

Emerick 

 

Action Items: 

Mike send out a raffle prize reminder & communicate that the deadline is being extended to March 27th 

since the church has cancelled our indoor flying session on March 13th. 

Jim Sachleben determine which alternate dates St. Peter’s would offer us in March or April. 

Colin Mowery get AMA sanction by working with Tom Carlyle on the Joe Grube Fly-in June 4 

Agenda 

• Close out old Action Items 
• (Mike Bealmear) Paypal membership dues payment method.  There is some 

interest in paying this way by the membership.  Something to consider for the 
future.  Steve Schroerer may have set this up in the past.   

• (Colin Mowery) updates to the website events page were discussed.  Cleaned up 
the events schedule page.  Jim Sachleben suggested adding John Vinson’s 
aerial photos of the flying field to the website.   

• (Ken Erickson) announcement & request.  Ken is sharing our indoor flying dates 
with the area clubs.  Ken is a registered Horizon Hobby Flight School Coach. 

• Discuss events for 2022 -   
o Indoor Flying Dates:  Feb 13 & 27, March 13 & 27, April 10 – Discuss 

rescheduling the March 13th indoor flying date, we are losing this date due 
to spring break.   

o Joe Grube Fly-In – Colin suggest integrating Cheer Fund donations into 
scope of the Joe Grube Wardbird Fly-In. Tom Carlyle is an Event Manager 
& can apply for the sanction.  Proposed Date is June 4th.   

o Scout Troop Model Aviation Day July 9 
o Cheer Fund Fly-In – no leader for this event.   
o IMAC Cheer Fund Fly-In  Sept 16-18 – Concern that this will not raise 

enough money for the Cheer Fund, so what else can we do to raise funds 
for the Cheer Fund? 

o Swap Meet – no leader for this event 
o Club 40 racing – Ken to ask Sparky about this 

• 2022 AMA charter renewal – Mike Bealmear, not complete yet.  Deadline is 
March 31st  

• Membership dues collection, 17 have renewed so far.  Mike will send out a 
reminder about dues & the raffle prize drawing.  We are extending the deadline 
to March 27 to accept membership dues renewals for the raffle prize drawing.    

• Plan for gate key change & distribution – March 1 



 

• Field topics - discuss two topics raised previously:   
o a flight line shade shelter.   Mike Bealmear has a quote for a shelter but it 

is too expensive ~$5000.  He is following up with another company but 
this is looking unaffordable due to inflation. 

 

• Develop Agenda for next club meeting, March 1st.   
o Pledge of Allegiance 
o Motion to accept last month’s meeting minutes 
o Officer Reports 

▪ Treasurer 
▪ Secretary 
▪ Field Marshall 
▪ Webmaster 

▪ Communicate content updates 
▪ Vote to put the membership roster in the Members Only 

section, in a printable pdf form 
o Latest Events Plan – vote to approve 
o Show & Tell 

    


